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Last Friday 17 students represented our school in a chess tournament in 

Warrnambool.  They performed very well and finished the day with a silver     

medal, only missing out on gold by ½ a point!  There were some standout individ-

ual performances on the day and I would like to congratulate Daniel Pogson, 

Oscar Hill and Bailey Else for finishing equal third with Daniel taking out the medal 

after a count back.  Thank you to all the parents who assisted by transporting the 

students there and back.  A big thank you to Mr Beekhof for organising the day.  

The NAPLAN testing period is approaching and teachers have begun to prepare 

the students for this.  This test was designed to provide a national benchmark for 

all students in the areas of Reading, Writing, Spelling, Grammar and Punctuation 

and Numeracy.  Whilst it is always good to receive external feedback as to how 

your child is going, compared with others of the same age, it is important to note 

that it is simply one piece of data.  Teachers have multiple assessments during 

the year that informs them of your childõs academic progress.  A ôone ofõ test is 

part of the picture but is affected by a number of variables;  how your child is 

feeling that day, their responsiveness to pressure and the way the questions are 

worded, to name just a few.  If you have any concerns or would like to talk 

about this further please see your childõs teacher or myself. 

On the 14th of May we are holding our Information Night for kinder parents.  This 

will be held in Ms Clarkõs room and starts at 7:30pm.   

The following week is Education Week.  On Monday the kinder groups will be    

visiting, with the first group here in the morning and the second group attending 

after lunch.  School tours will be conducted for parents who would like to see 

how our school operates. On Wednesday the 23rd of May, starting at 6:30 pm 

we will be holding a òLove of learning expoó.  Families and friends are invited to 

come along and enjoy the exciting activities that will be on offer in each of the 

classrooms.  There will be Writing warm up games, Sounds Write activities,           

creative art making, Numeracy games, STEM critical thinking challenges, pasta 

making and much more.  This will be a great opportunity to visit the classrooms, 

participating in fun activities with your child/ren in a relaxed environment.  I hope 

to see you all there.  

Lastly, there is a curriculum day scheduled for Wednesday May 30th so there will 

be no school for students on this day.  The staff are attending a day at Deakin 

University focussed on the teaching of reading.  This day has been supported by 

the School Improvement Partnership (SIP) and the staff will be engaged in    

learning along with the teachers from the 5 other schools involved.   

I hope everyone enjoys the holiday on Thursday.  

                                                                                                                    éé..Kath 

NO SCHOOL TOMORROW ñ  May Races Public Holiday  



Please note these awards will be presented at  tomorrowõs assembly starting at 2:55pm.  

 0/1 C - Reuben Johnson -Dempsey   

For showing honesty and fairness towards others. Well done.  

0/1 W - Annika Fitzsimmons   

For starting each day this week with a wonderful attitude. Well done Annika!  

1/2 A -  Stella Sobey   

For showing courage and taking responsibility for her feelings and actions even when 

she has made a mistake.  

1/2 D - Ronan Van Kempen  

 For showing  honesty by speaking the truth and taking responsibility for your feelings 

and actions.  

3/4 B -  Bailey Griffiths  

For always being a genuine honest student which makes him a really well respected 

member of his 3/4 class.  

3/4 D -  Sophie Lynam  

It was lovely to see you offer honest and helpful feedback to a friend during writing 

time in such a polite and friendly manner. Keep up the great work, Sophie!  

3/4 M - Jack Langley   

For putting an honest effort into all of his school work.  Great effort Jack!  

5/6D -  Rianna Kelly  

For her enthusiasm and motivation in mathematics with her 3D net designs.  

5/6 H - Jade King   

For always showing honesty and being true to herself in all that she does.  

5/6 S ð  William Ward  

For starting Term 2 with an outstanding attitude to all aspects of learning. Williamõs 

positive contribution to all classroom happenings has been exceptional.  

 

 

 

 


